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Aviso Importante: Por Favor

entregar a alguien para
traducirla para usted.
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1221 - 8 Street S.W., Calgary, AB T2R OL4

November 17, 2022

Notice Regarding Designation Change for Nolan Hill Community
Students Designated to Sir Winston Churchill High School

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Sir Winston Churchill High School is over capacity and the school is currently 121 per
cent utilized. Earlier this August, a decision was made to overflow new student
registrations for the 2022-23 school year to Robert Thirsk High School. Given current
enrolment trends, it is anticipated that the number of students from the currently
designated communities and programs will continue to exceed spaces available at Sir
Winston Churchill High School in the coming years.

To address these enrolment pressures at Sir Winston Churchill High School, a
decision has been made to re-designate regular program students from the Nolan Hill
community to Robert Thirsk High School for the 2023-24 school year and beyond.

Beginning in the 2023-24 school year:
= Allincoming Grade 10 students and new registrations attending regular
program from the Nolan Hill community will be designated to Robert Thirsk
High School.
= Students living in Nolan Hill currently attending Sir Winston Churchill High
School who will be in Grade 11 or 12 for the 2023-24 school year can stay at
Sir Winston Churchill High School or choose to attend Robert Thirsk High
School for the 2023-24 and 2024-25 school years.
= Current Sir Winston Churchill High School Grade 10 and 11 students
from the Nolan Hill community should inform their school Principal of
their choice to remain at Sir Winston Churchill High School or transfer
to Robert Thirsk High School by Feb. 15, 2023.
= Students from Nolan Hill who were overflowed to Robert Thirsk High
School for 2022-23 school year will remain at Robert Thirsk High
School.
= The International Baccalaureate (IB) program designation for Nolan Hill
community students will continue to be Sir Winston Churchill High School.

Will transportation be provided for students attending Robert Thirsk High
School?

If high school students are traveling to and from school by bus, they use Calgary
Transit. Decisions about dedicated routes to high schools are made by Calgary Transit
and are dependent on available space and resources. We continue to work with
Calgary Transit to inform them of changes.
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What if | have more questions?

Please contact your principal if you have questions regarding the designation change

for the Nolan Hill community.

If you still have questions or require additional information, please contact the Area 1
office at Areal@chbe.ab.ca or 403-777-8710 (extension 0).
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Kevin Howell
Director, Area 1

Catherine Ford
Director, Planning

2|2


mailto:Area1@cbe.ab.ca

